Library Committee, 2015-16
Meeting Minutes
February 18, 2016
4:00 pm, Sawyer Room 430
Present: Jennifer Bloxam, Geff Fisher, Gerardo Garcia, Wayne Hammond, Abraham Kirby-Galen, Barron Koralesky, Laura Partida, David Pilachowski, Anand Swamy, and Chris Winters
Absent: Duane Bailey
Visiting: Walter Komorowski, Head of Library Systems

   Nicole Prokop, Head of Access Services

*****
1. Welcome

2. Updates from Dave, Walter Komorowski and Nicole Prokop
A. Schow Classroom Project – Dave reported the move of Schow bound journals to the LSF was more than half completed with the early March deadline well within reach.  This step is critical since the NLR book moving crew will be arriving on March 18 to begin the shift of Schow books into the compact shelving and regular stacks that had formerly held the journals.  The shelving that had formerly held the books will be disassembled during Spring Break so that the regular study environment will again be available.  This in turn will allow construction of the two medium capacity classrooms scheduled to be built this summer to begin after Graduation.  The goal is for all construction to be finished before the start of fall classes. Helena Warburg and Dave have been part of the design discussions for the classrooms and contiguous new study areas.
B. New Integrated Library System – Walter and Nicole discussed the implementation plan for the new Ex Libris library system.  Alma, the backend of the system for such functions as the database of owned materials, circulation, reserve, and acquisitions will be installed first. The Alma/Primo Team (APT, for short) is already being trained in how to configure Alma and how to prepare the data to be moved from the current FRANCIS system to Alma.  The Primo public interface, also called the discovery layer, will begin to be developed soon. 
C. NExpress and WorldCat Local – Since Williams will no longer have an Innovative system, we will no longer be able to participate in NExpress after this semester.  Northeastern had already left the borrowing consortium when they switched to Alma/Primo.  Both Wellesley and Middlebury are almost certainly going to drop Innovative soon leaving the future of NExpress uncertain at best. The Boston Library Consortium made the decision in June 2015 that it would become a development partner with RAPID to create a book lending/borrowing system. That would allow the BLC to discontinue using the very expensive WorldCat Local in favor of the new RAPID system.  The library is committed to providing quality borrowing for users during and after the transition. 
D. Budget request high points – An Amazon product called “Glacier” has been providing a “dark archive” for the preservation of our digital collections, but the library will be upgrading to a better product. A high end scanning camera for use in archives has been purchased (Anand suggests devising a procedure whereby faculty can request certain rare materials to be digitized), and additional slotted shelving to contain music scores has been ordered. The budget request includes a 5% increase to the resources budget, both for e-books and print, to keep that part of collection strong, as well as for CompuStat, JSTOR, HathiTrust, and video streaming. Anand raised the issue of digital rights management that can make downloading difficult –the library is working towards resources that will minimize this problem. Finally, additional resources will be invested in expanding the laptop loaner pool.

E. HathiTrust and Shibboleth – the library is working to meet the requirements for joining HathiTrust and thereby greatly expanding access to digital versions of both public domain and copyrighted books.  All will be searchable though only the former will be available as full-text.  Individuals with impaired sight will be able to access full-text of all titles.  The key technical requirement is to provide authentication with Shibboleth, a more robust and sophisticated system than the proxy server.  Walter has been working with Ashley Frost of OIT’s Networks and Systems unit and they are very close to making Shibboleth available.  [Note: Shibboleth became available in early March for numerous library-licensed databases. Testing of Hathi is currently underway.]

F. Compustat – Walter has installed the client software on several computers and has the installer that he created available for other users.  It is also being installed on the libraries’ loaner laptops. The message about Compustat on the All Eresources webpage directs people to Walter for access.  We hope that it will be possible to add the Compustat installer to OIT’s downloadable software page. 

G. Search for new Head of Special Collections – the Search Committee has decided to have a second round of interviews which will be held in early March.  [Note: three additional candidates were interviewed and an offer has been made.]

H. Great Ideas: laptops desks, phone chargers, and compact shelving signage – laptop desks were purchased with College Council funds.  The units have been distributed to public seating areas of Sawyer and are in regular use.  (One of the “desks” was passed around at the meeting table.)  The previously acted upon suggestion of making phone chargers available was supplemented with additional purchases to support new phone models. The Library Committee’s own Great Idea, putting signage on compact shelving to explain how to lock the shelves in place while retrieving books, was also realized.  Nicole explained the placement of the 4”x5.5” magnets that read “Use pin to lock shelves.” 

I. New library website – work was at too preliminary a stage to discuss since emphasis is now on Alma and Primo.  They will be part of the new website which will be the next project.

3. Other updates, questions, suggestions
A. Wayne noted that the Folger Shakespeare library offered to lend one of 80 copies of the First Folio in honor of the 400th anniversary of the Bard’s death, but Williams did not apply for this privilege since we already have a copy, and more! Wayne will soon announce a special exhibition of Chapin’s Shakespeare holding in the Chapin gallery that will run from 30 March – 14 September 2016.

B. Nicole noted that as part of the data cleanup process to prepare the migration to ALMA and PRIMO, payment for all missing items billed to faculty and staff prior to 2013 will be collected. 

4. Confirmation of Spring meetings: 


March 10 – [note: meeting cancelled due to lack of pressing agenda items.]


April 21


May 12 

The meeting adjourned at 5:20 pm

